
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Saint Paul’s School               August 31, 2010 
Covington, Louisiana   

 

WOLFTRACKS  

Joseph A. Champagne, Jr.  
Memorial Golf Tournament  

Friday, October 15, 2010 
Tchefuncta Country Club 

Honoring Coach Gene Bennett 

Limited field of 144 players-entry fee price break prior to September 15th  
Outstanding awards and prizes 

Sponsors receive high visibility in the community – please consider sponsorship! 
Proceeds from the event go toward a special lasting memorial of Coach Bennett 

 

    On this special day, you will want to share in this tribute to Gene together  
with the Bennett family (Gay, Britton and Brandon)  

Registration and Sponsor form: www.wolfpackers.com 
 

Centennial Celebration 
 
     As you are aware, we will be celebrating our school’s 100th year 
anniversary during the calendar year of 2011.  The various 
committees are presently developing the activities and events that 
will comprise the celebration.  Specifics will be forthcoming in the 
next few editions of Wolftracks. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Honoring the Past While Embracing the Future 

http://www.wolfpackers.com/


Saint Paul’s Alumni Honored for Work in the Community 
Presented by Inside Northside & Hornbeck Offshore Services 

Benefitting the Louisiana Chapter of the Cystic Fibrosis Foundation 
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     On Friday, July 30, 2010 the Louisiana Chapter of the Cystic Fibrosis Foundation held its newest fundraising event, 
The Northshore’s Finest presented by Hornbeck Offshore and Inside Northside.  There are many outstanding young 
professionals on the northshore of Lake Ponchartrain who exemplify outstanding leadership qualities, are very active 
in volunteer roles and have excelled in the business community.  Working with the Foundation’s northshore 
volunteers, the CF Foundation decided to recognize the “cream of the crop” with a luncheon at Tchefuncta Country 
Club and by featuring the Honorees in the July/August issue of Inside Northside.  Young professionals, nominated by 
peers and colleagues, were chosen by a Nominating Committee to serve as Honorees.  Over the last two months these 
Honorees have used their talent, compassion and leadership qualities to further the mission of the CF Foundation: to 
assure the development of the means to cure and control cystic fibrosis and to improve the quality of life for those 
with the disease. 
     The following alums were among those recognized: Adam Aquistapace ‘99, Scott Ballard ’91 and Gordon Reese 
III ‘93. 

Alumni Calendar of Events … for the remainder of 2010 
 

•Wednesday, September 1st – Executive Board (7:30am Beck N Call Restaurant) 

•Wednesday, September 15th  – Alumni Board (6:30pm Cafeteria) 

•Thursday, September 23rd  – General Membership Meeting (6:30pm Cafeteria) 

•Friday, October 8th – Homecoming (vs. Slidell) – Class of ’85-’86 honoring their 25th anniversary 

•Friday, October 15th – Joseph A. Champagne, Jr. Memorial Golf Tournament  
(honoring Coach Gene Bennett – Gene’s family will be present) 

•Thursday, November 11th – Executive Board (TBD) 

•Thursday, November 18th – Alumni Board (6:30pm Cafeteria) 

•Friday and Saturday, December 3rd and 4th – Fishing Rodeo   

•Wednesday, December 15th – General Membership Meeting (6:30pm Cafeteria) 

Annual Fund  
(The Cornerstone  Club) 

 
The results of the Annual 
Fund Campaign are still 
being tabulated and will be 
disclosed in a future edition 
of Wolftracks.  Many thanks 
to all who have responded 
to the appeal and 
remember: it’s not too late 
to send in your 
contribution! 
 
 

How to Make a Good Gift Better 
 

More and more people are taking advantage of the many gift-planning 
options available today.  These include bequests by will, revocable trusts, gift 
annuities, pooled income funds, charitable trusts, gift of securities and real 
estate, in-kind gifts, endowment giving and other possibilities.  Careful 
planning can actually make a good gift better.  Consider these potential 
benefits of planning your gift:  
  
*Maximize the size of your gift                 *Obtain life income from your gift 
*Optimize the tax-related benefits          *Tailor your gift to a specific need 
*Protect yourself from hasty decisions    *Increase your personal satisfaction 
 
For further information about charitable gift planning, contact the 
Development Office at 985-892-3200 ext 1270. 



Saint Paul’s mourns the loss of: 
 

Thomas Crofton Laughlin, Saint Paul’s Student and former Christian Brother  
           Ruth Clair Bostick LeBlanc, mother of teacher Karen Hebert and grandmother of Jay Hebert ’94 

Eddie Leonard, Jr ’59, 
Lillian Ray, mother of Brother Bill Ray 

Frederick “Ray” Richard, father of student Steven Richard ’11 
Grandmothers of students: 

Marshall Core ’11, Max Illing ‘15, Brad Jones ‘15, Shane Jones ’14 and Patrick Richards ‘12,  
Grandfathers of students: Brett Roberts ‘11 and  Richard Roberts ’12 

Uncles of students: Michael Curry ‘14, Nick Curry ‘15, John Vollarubia ’12 and Christian Voelkel ’13 
Great Aunt of Justin DiCharia ‘12  

 
 
 

Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. 
 May they rest in peace! Amen! 

What’s new with you? 

 
This section will be dedicated to update personal news about alumni.  Please “let us know” what is going on in 
your life; marriages, graduations, graduate degree, promotions, new job, new grandchild… you name it.  We want 
to hear from you and spread your good news to the Saint Paul’s Family. 
 
Please send your news to Jimmy Dykes ‘61, Alumni Director at alumni@stpauls.com 

 
•Class of 1994 - Skip Horak is currently living in California and teaching at Stanford University.  He has written a novel 
titled The Eden Hunter, which has recently been published.  He also has a story collection, The Southern Cross, which 
became available last year.   
  

•Class of 1997 - William “Billy” Leto attended Nicholls State for one year and then enlisted in the Navy.  While in the 
Navy for four years, he met his wife Kristin in Norfolk, Virginia.  Kristin’s hometown is Syracuse, New York.  They have 
been married for seven years and have two sons, William III, who is four and Michael who is two.  He is now a Senior 
Area Sales Representative for Pitney Bowes.  Billy moved back to Covington in 2002 after his Navy career and he, Kristin, 
and their sons have remained in the area. 
 
•Class of 1998 – Daniel Shawn Murff was married on June 9, 2010 to Melanie Hall Smith.  Their ceremony took place at  
the beautiful Sandy Bay Beaches Resort in Jamaica.  Daniel is currently working on his masters’ degree in marketing at 
Louisiana Tech and the newlyweds plan to make their home in St. Louis. 
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Alumni from the Class of 1980 

The Class of 1980 held a reunion on June 25, 
2010.  Pictured left to right: Kevin  Kramer, Jay 
Sinyard, Brother Ray Bulliard, FSC, Principal, 
Marc Quiroz, John Keller, John Dorsa, Billy 
Farrell, John Perez, Brother Alfred Baltz, FSC, 
Kenny Morales, Chris Brantley, Robert 
Santopadre, David E. Pailet, Troy Million and 
Chris Gifford.  

Rise Up ‘O Men of God 

mailto:alumni@stpauls.com


 

Back to School! 

The Saint Paul’s School 
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New Faculty 
The administration, faculty, and 
student body of Saint Paul's 
School welcomed seven new 
faculty members to the teaching 
staff for the 2010-2011 school 
year. Seated is Mrs. Kim Gardner 
(daughter of former alumni 
director Larry McIntyre ’60 ), 
English Instructor. Standing are: 
Alex Lacour, Math Instructor; 
Jason Smith, Math Instructor; 
Thomas Lahey, Relgion and 
Social Studies Instructor, Mrs. 
Christi Simoneaux (wife of Pierre 
Simoneaux ‘82), English 
Instructor; Michael Legendre, 
Spanish Instructor and graduate 
of 2006, and Brother Peter 
Dudenheffer, FSC, Computer 
Applications. 

Brother Terrence Richmeier, FSC  
Brother Terrance Richmeier, FSC retired as 
Plant Manager of Saint Paul's on Friday, 
July 27 after thirty years of service to the 
school. Brother Raymond Bulliard, FSC, 
Principal, is pictured congratulating 
Brother Terrance and thanking him for his 
dedication and service. Fortunately, 
Brother Terrance will remain at Saint 
Paul's and spend part of his time helping 
with a number of jobs. 

Saint Paul's Robotics Team under the direction of 
Physics Instructor Adam Schenk began the 2010 school 
year by displaying their robot creations from last term. 
Sean Phelan and Michael Cristina demonstrated the  
T-shirt tossing robot which will be put to use during 
football season, and recruited members to join the 
group.  

Articles and Photos by Karen Hebert 

Quality 
Education 

Respect 



The Saint Paul’s School 
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Book Day, Monday August 9, 2010 

The members of the Saint Paul’s Student Council spent the last Saturday of summer working to 
prepare for the upcoming 2010-11 school by term attending a working retreat organized by 
members of the executive board.  Topics covered at the workshop included a prayer service, group 
formation activities, communication guidelines, goal setting and problem solving seminars, and 
lunch.  Pictured in Our Lady of Peace Chapel in the first row are student council members Reagan 
Read, Elliott Thompson, Connor Rogelot, Alex Cuntz, Austin Frosch, Secretary; Brother Jerry Vincent, 
FSC guest speaker, Thomas Duet, Sam Drummond, and Ann Forster, Student Council Moderator.  
Second row: Thomas Read, Preston Valois, Shawn-Wesley Skinner, Treasurer; Ben Morrison, Ridgely  
Dorsey Vice-President; Harrison Richard, President; Robert Heap, Jack Murphy, Sean Page, Adam 
Grashoff, Lasallian Youth Leaders, Nathan Grotte, Andew Mullet, and Austin George. 

 
The 2010-2011 school year began with “Book 
Day” as always.  The 850 plus students were 

presented with schedules, text books, photo id’s 
and welcomed by cheerful faculty members.  The 

Mothers’ Club presented everyone with the 
opportunity to purchase not only school supplies, 
but also to purchase school spirit items including: 
t-shirts, sweatshirts, jackets, rainwear, and sports 

blankets all available for students and parents.  
The student council collected items for the food 

bank, practicing the Lasallian core principle 
“concern for others.”  The day went smoothly and 

quickly for the student body and faculty and 
everyone was ready for the start of class on 

Tuesday, August 10th.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Article  by Karen 
Hebert and photo 
by Norma Richard 

By: Karen Hebert 



The Saint Paul’s School 
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Saint Paul’s Air Force Junior ROTC 

The Saint Paul’s Corps of Cadets sent eight cadets to Keesler AFB’s Summer Leadership School during 
July. Cadets Jacob Frost, Christian Guilbeau, Christian Moseley, Logan Richard, Paul Hood, John 
Fernandez, and Matt Lewis attended as students; Cadet Michael Naccari, a distinguished graduate 
from last year’s camp,  attended as a cadet training officer. Our cadets participated in rigorous early 
morning physical fitness training and some basic drill before eating breakfast in the chow hall. Late 
mornings and afternoons were spent in the Airman Leadership School where professional instructors 
reinforced public speaking skills and addressed leadership techniques needed in group situations. 
Competitive drill followed supper along with room inspection. Following the graduation parade, 
Cadet Matt Lewis was designated a Distinguished Graduate, while Cadet Jacob Frost won the 
coveted Commandant’s Award for being the top cadet at this regional multi-state program. 
  
 Jacob also recently won second place during the Military Order of Foreign Wars leadership 
conference in Charleston, South Carolina, a selective nation-wide program which introduces 
attendees to domestic political processes and foreign policy matters. 

Saint Paul’s Air Force Junior ROTC Cadet 
Michael Naccari, son of Michael and Tori 
Naccari of Covington, received his Air 
Force JROTC ground school wings for 
successfully completing the Federal 
Aviation Administration ground school.  
This is the initial part of the training to 
become a pilot.  Mike is a senior and he 
serves as the First Squadron Commander 
of the Saint Paul’s LA-41 Squadron. 
 

Article by: Karen Hebert; Photos by: ROTC 

By: Colonel Joe Reich 

Photos provided by JROTC 



8th Grade Welcome! 
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Photos by Norma Richard 

…the light of the candle 
represents the presence of 
God… 

Inclusive 
Community 

Photos by Norma Richard 

First Principal’s Assembly 
Faith 

Every other Tuesday, Brother 
Ray Bulliard, FSC conducts his 
assembly in the gymnasium for 
the student body.  These  
assemblies recognize students for their accomplishments, but more  
importantly, always carry a spiritual message for all in attendance.  The 
first assembly of the year is particularly special as the entire school 
welcomes the new eighth graders with a standing ovation.  In addition, 
the Student Council president and vice president bless all those in 
attendance. 

    To celebrate the eighth graders successful completion 
of their first two weeks at Saint Paul’s, Lasallian Youth 
Leaders organized the Five Core Rally.  The event began 
with a prayer service in the chapel and then moved 
outside where upperclassmen guided the Wolf Pups 
through the name game, hoola hoop relay, dizzy bat 
relay and a water balloon toss.  The Mother’s Club 
provided cookies and water at the conclusion of the 
event.  Senior LYL’s Connor Rougelot and Alex Asaro 
chaired the Five Core Rally. 
  by: Charlie Legendre 
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New Mother’s Tea 

     The annual Saint Paul’s New Mother’s Tea was held on 
Sunday, August 15, 2010 in the Saint Paul’s Cafeteria.  The 
Tea is held every year to welcome new moms to Saint Paul’s 
and to the Mother’s Club. 
     Committee co-chairs Julie Authement and Leah Lea along 
with their committee members did a wonderful job of turning 
a school cafeteria into a beautiful area for a Sunday 
afternoon tea. 
     The ladies were welcomed to Saint Paul’s and the 
Mothers’ Club by Chari Vairin, Mother’s Club President, 
Brother Ray Bulliard, FSC, Saint Paul’s Principal , Trevor 
Watkins, Assistant Principal and Brother Gale Condit, FSC 
Vice Principal for Development.  The ladies were then given a 
description by the Board of Directors of the committees 
within the Mother’s Club that help with various school 
events.  All were given the opportunity to sign up for 
committees after the tea. 

  by: Chari Vairin 

New Parent Dinner 

The faculty and administration of Saint Paul’s 
welcomed the parents of new students to the  
school community with the traditional New  
Parents Dinner held in the Student Center.  Brother Raymond Bulliard, 
FSC welcomed guests for the evening and opened the program with a 
prayer.  Assistant Principal, Trevor Watkins; Dean of Students, Ken 
Sears; Director of Development, Brother Gale Condit, FSC; Director of 
Special Events, Mrs. Shellie Campo; Guidance Department Chair, Mr. 
Doug Donahue; Athletic  Director, Craig Ketelsen; Campus Minister, 
Charles Legendre; and Student Council President, Harrison Richard.  All 
presented a two minute talk on the work of their particular 
department during the meal.  Brother Ken Boesch, FSC  provided  
musical entertainment  on the keyboard. By: Karen Hebert 

Photos by Norma Richard 
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Cross Country 

     Several members of the Saint Paul’s Cross Country Team 
attended the Brevard Distance Running Camp in North 
Carolina.  In addition to training, the camp included team 
building and recreational activities.  Pictured at the camp in 
the front row are: Willis Spurlock, Jack Rayer, John Grab, 
Grant Landwehr, Trey Weiss, Taylor Rayer, and Kraemer 
Jackson.  In the second row are: Michael Pereira, Scott 
Brewester, Connor Bresette, Ryan Durr, Collin O’Leary, Matt 
Wirt, Christian Bergeron, and Lyle Manion. 

                       by: Karen Hebert 

Opening of School Mass 

On Thursday, August 26th, Saint Paul’s held our Opening of the School Liturgy.  Father Matthew Clark, OSB was 
the celebrant.  During the mass, several senior s were commissioned  as Eucharist ministers for the school year.  
These students will serve the Eucharist at all school masses in addition to serving at the Sunday morning mass 
held in Our Lady of Peace Chapel.   We had a moving video of Saint Paul’s School which showed its early 
beginnings.  Many students participated as servers, gift bearers, musicians, singers, sound technicians, audio 
visual operators and other roles.   

Photos by Karen Hebert 

Eucharistic Ministers pictured seated L-R: 
Seated L-R:  Alexander Sibley, Shea Rogers, 
Beau Gambel, Adam Grashoff, Adrian 
McInnis and Derek Denz. 
Standing L-R: Connor Rougelot, Craig Henry, 
Chris Calkins, Jordan Daigle, Reagan Reed, 
Patrick Francis, Paul Gomila, Josue Breaux, 
Ryan Harlan, and Bradley Hollingsworth. 

Pictured at left is the Lasallian band and 
chorus.  The band is directed by Charlie 
Legendre and the chorus is directed by Christi 
Simoneaux. 
Seated L-R: Nicholas Sibley, Gerard Gianoli, 
Justin DiCharia, Travis Dugas, Alexander 
Sibley, and Jonathan Damare 
Standing L-R: Bradley Pregeant,  Connor 
Mahoney, Tory Lacayo, Mason Spong, Chase 
Davis, Andrew Mullet, Chase Pereira, Sean 
Page, Austin Hummel, Craig Henry, Carter 
Simoneaux, and David McDonnel  



The Saint Paul’s School 
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Wolf Tracks is a publication of The Saint Paul’s School 
in Covington, Louisiana;  a Lasallian school for boys, 
grades 8-12. 
 
Publisher:    Danielle Pilie Lavie 
   development@stpauls.com 
    985-892-3200 ext 1270 
 
Contributing Editor:   Karen Hebert 
 
Contributors: Jimmy Dykes ’61, Charlie Legendre, Joey 
Michel Photography, Colonel Joe Reich, Norma 
Richard, Chari Vairin 

The Strength of the 
Wolf is the Pack 

Jazz ‘N Roll 2010 

     Saint Paul’s 21st annual Jazz ‘N Roll will take place on Sunday, October 
17, 2010 from 4:00pm – 10:00pm.  Jazz ‘N Roll is the largest fundraising 
event of the year with the proceeds dedicated towards capital 
improvements on the Saint Paul’s Campus. 
     Jazz ‘N Roll is a multifaceted and fun, adult-only evening which 
includes silent and verbal auctions, live music headlined by The Blue 
Meanies, dancing, drinks and great food from over 50 restaurants. 
 Your involvement on campus or with special events will be a positive 
experience for the entire family! 
     Please contact the Development Office at 985-892-3200 ext 1270 for 
more information or email at development@stpauls.com.  Feel free to 
visit our website at www.stpauls.com/development/jazznroll.html.  

Live Auction Items to date 
 

Rodrigue print of Drew Brees and the Blue Dog 
San Francisco Excursion 
Golden Retriever Puppy 

Multi-night stay in condominium at Orange Beach, FL 
Multi-night stay in condominium at Breckenridge, CO 

Painting of Jesus by David Garibaldi 
Boudreaux’s Jewelry 

mailto:development@stpauls.com
http://www.joeymichel.com/
http://www.joeymichel.com/
mailto:development@stpauls.com
http://www.stpauls.com/development/jazznroll.html
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